
Verona Hills Homes Association

Minutes  August 17, 2010 ... Sue Fahey  (host)    

Attendance:  Larry Engel, Sue Fahey, Joe Davidson, Phil Paschang, Richard Scarritt, Bill Venable, Shirley Weglarz,  Larry Otto

President Phil Paschang Presiding

1. FINANCIALS ...  Larry Otto

No report was given because no data was mailed from Homes Association of the Country Club District prior to the meeting. Larry Engel agreed to assist Larry Otto and attend a session with the HACC staff to get a better understanding of the financial reporting docs.

2. CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS ... Phil Paschang

· Solar Lighting proposal for 121st & State Line monument was discussed as the pilot project to determine feasibility of lighting all unlit monuments in this manner. Questions as to quality, cost and security from theft were raised. Richard S moved and Larry O seconded motion to move forward with budgeted expense of no more than 5K. (Bill V. abstained and others present were in favor)

· Sidewalks Phil and Richard attended a PIAC meeting to represent VHHA request for funding of neighborhood sidewalk repairs. Their conclusion was that issues being discussed far outweighed our modest proposal and discretion suggested that we not advocate our needs at this time. We have received three contractors bids and all were between 8.5 and 9.5 K for1000 Square feet of finished concrete. Only one of the three was insured. Questions that remain unanswered include: Will separate permits be required by the city for each nonadjacent sidewalk section undergoing replacement? Will the work meet city specs? Will a performance and payment bond be included? Motion was made and unanimous to accept the Magness Contracting bid for up to 1000 Square feet of work that will meet KC specs. Phil agreed to press Magness for detailed answers to those questions raised in the meeting. The Board noted that in their opinion this project should carry on in the future till the major concerns are addressed.

· Mailboxes Joe D. reported that 11 boxes have been rehabbed at a cost of $140 each. Three new boxes will be installed consistent with past Board approval and minutes. It was unanimous that this project be included in future Capital Budgets.

3. SECURITY ... Joe D reported that Brent Parsons is negotiating with Timber Trace which could provide VH with more effective coverage because of nearness. Joe thought there might be some financial advantages as well. 

 
4. MIGLIOZZO PARK ... Phil reported that Peter Gross from the KC Parks & Rec will attend next VHHA meeting. Immovable trash cans were discussed as a worthy addition at the park.

5. GARAGE SALE ... BILL VENABLE reported that everything was set for another successful VHHA Garage Sale (9-5) on the September 24/25 weekend. One mailer has gone out and the second and third will go out soon. No signage expense this year. Only issue remains that the Board needs to be on the lookout for someone to learn the ropes and take over in 2011.

6. COMMON AREAS ... Sue Fahey reported that we sprayed for bag worms as needed. The mowers were reminded and they agreed to police the areas for trash when doing their work.We’re looking for ornaments for several of the monuments on common grounds.

7. OTHER BUSINESS ... Richard Scarritt agreed to research VHHA history and to prepare articles for the newsletter.

8. ADJOURNMENT ... President Phil announced the next meeting to be held September   28 once again at the Fahey’s prior to adjournment.


